PTA Update - Third Family First night on Social media, went well. Low attendance because of the snowy night. Science fair happened last week and went well. STEM Night will be discussed at the PTA. SEP dinner and then culture night coming up.

Dr. Bri Deleon - Principal - Still on track to spend 75k land trust money 3/4 time interventionist. Acadience taken half way through December reading benchmark. 60% of students made adequate growth. Dr Deleon is confident we can meet the goal we set at the beginning of the year.

SIC Report - Talked about school closures to welcome students from Hawthorne. Jan 25th open house to welcome parents and students.

Dress Code Review - Teachers seem to believe it's working well to not have uniforms and students are happy with the change and no negative effects.

Dr Bri Deleon - Principal - 22/24 Land Trust plan review - Last year we focused on proficiency, this year focused on growth. Kinder met the goal of proficiency. 3rd grade was negatively impacted because of teachers being out for a multitude of reasons. All funds used for 22/23 used on literacy interventionists and para's.

Targets support and improvement - Whittier has risen out of this class because of the students with disabilities and economically disadvantaged students have done well with the literacy interventionists. This is a metric handled by the state that they check on and hold schools accountable for meeting certain standards to make sure certain student groups are getting the education they deserve.